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Dear Mr. Sheffield: 

 

We sincerely appreciate working alongside JAUNT, and you, on the Autonomous Vehicle (AV) pilot in 

Crozet. It has been exuberant working on a project with the potential for transformative and positive 

impacts for JAUNT, Albemarle County and the Commonwealth alike. 

To the point, legal staff reviewed the practicality of creating a Public Service Corporation (PSC) to 

oversee this pilot program. We could not find the legal authority for Albemarle County to create such an 

entity. That said, please consider this communique as a request for JAUNT to pursue a subsidiary, or 

other appropriate entity, that could provide project oversight. 

 

Best regards, 

 

Jeff Richardson 
County Executive 
   


